ROY COOPER NORTH CAROLINA

Governor Environmental Quality

MICHAEL S. REGAN

Secretary

December 12, 2019

Mr. Brian Long

Plant Manager

Fayetteville Works, Chemours
22828 NC Highway 87W
Fayetteville, NC 28306

RE: Extension of Deadline for TOF Method

This letter is in regard to your request that the deadline for final development of the total organic
fluorine method of December 31, 2020 as referenced in Paragraph 27 of the Consent Order be
extended until March 31, 2021. Chemours timely submitted its plan to develop the total organic
fluorine method on May 6, 2019. Due in part to DEQ’s efforts to seek input from experts outside
of the agency, DEQ did not approve that plan until October 2, 2019. Because the length of this
review period was not within the reasonable control of Chemours, DEQ views submission of the
total organic fluorine method by March 31, 2021 as a timely submission under the Consent
Order.

Sincerely,
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Sheila C. Holman
Assistant Secretary for the Environment
NCDEQ -
1601 Mail Service Center
Raleigh, NC 27699-1601
Phone/Fax: 919-707-8619

deq.nc.gov
sheila.holman@ncdenr.gov
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